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As another academic year 
draws to a very warm close, 
with record breaking 
temperatures forecast before 
we break up, my September 
welcome back letter and covid 
reminders seems a long and 
distant memory. 

It is amazing to think that this 
year we started with periods of 
isolation for those positive with 
virus but no close contacts, we 
carried out mass testing again 
and also facilitated the National 
vaccination programme enabling 
our 12 to 16 year olds to get 
their vaccinations that have 
meant reduced covid cases, 
they can also return to 

holidaying abroad 
and attending 
mass 
entertainment 
events. 

We were determined this year 
to return as far as possible to 
normal and to get all of the 
activities Charlton is renowned 
for back off the ground and I 
think we have well and truly 
achieved that.  Attendance at 
clubs has returned to pre-covid 
numbers, and if anything, have 
increased slightly. 

We have had too many great 
events to name them all here, a 
few of the highlights are as 
follows: many competitive 
sports, our Year 7 residential, 
away days for Year 8 having 
missed out last year, the school 
show, music and dance festivals, 
D of E – allowing everyone to 
take part who had missed out in 
previous years, STEM events, 
enterprise activities, sports 
awards evening and  
in-person work experience.   
So many great opportunities. 

All of this and more will be 
repeated next year, including 
the return of our overseas 
trips.  I am indebted to the staff 
who have managed to find the 
time and energy to give our 
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students a fantastic extra-curricular 
offer, it really is why we do this job!  

It is hard to single out specifics from 
this year but again, our school show 
Matilda was amazing, I would 
encourage all of our school 
community to book and see Mary 
Poppins next year, it is a great night 
out.  We have had great successes in 
many sports this year and it is always 
the toughest decision 
of the year picking out 
the team of the year 
award. 

A group that has truly 
embodied our school 
values of respect, responsibility and 
resilience are our Year 11 school 
leavers.  No previous group in the 
history of GCSE’s have had such a 
disrupted education, yet have been 
expected to sit a full series of exams.  
The students should be rightly proud 
of themselves, no matter their results.  
I hope they all receive the grades they 
need to progress on to their chosen 
courses. 

When we return in September we 
will have a new canteen provider, 
with Caterlink having won the tender 
to provide food in six of the Learning 
Community Trust schools, including 
ourselves.  This does mean sadly that 
our canteen manager, Lesley Russell, 

will be leaving us to take up another 
position with Shires Catering.  We 
wish Lesley the very best for the 
future. 

We have started to share on our 
website details about Caterlink’s food 
offer, further details can be found 
here http://charlton.uk.com/parent-
student-information/canteen-
provision, more details about costs of 
foods and their breakfast and 

breaktime offer will be 
added when we have 
it. 

Whilst we all take a 
hard-earned rest over 

the summer, spare a thought for our 
site and ICT teams who will remain 
on site and support the completion of 
school improvements.  We are 
upgrading lots of student laptops, 
building a third fixed ICT suite, 
erecting a canopy outside the canteen, 
putting fencing around the sports hall, 
and putting a new external entrance 
with an intercom outside of 
reception.  

I am very hopeful that this year, 
families and staff can get their holidays 
without covid interruptions and that 
we all return refreshed and ready to 
excel next academic year. 

Thank you for your ongoing support,  
I wish you all a happy holiday.  

“We have had great 
successes in many 
sports this year.” 



 

 

Duke of Edinburgh Award 

This year the Bronze and Silver Duke of Edinburgh 
expeditions took place in May and July involving the 
year 9, 10 and 11 students.  

The Bronze expedition routes were around Wenlock 
Edge and Ironbridge, and the Silver is based around the 
Long Mynd and Church Stretton. 

For a while, trips were not able to go ahead, so for the 
Duke of Edinburgh award in particular, there has been 
a lot of catching up to do. 

Year 11 students first signed up in 2020, just before 
Covid, so their expedition has been a long time 
coming! 

 

 



 

 

Charltonbury 

On the 10th of July we held our 
annual outdoor event 
‘Charltonbury’. It is Charlton’s very 
own version of Glastonbury and 
was an evening of craft, food, music, 
dance, games and drama for the 
whole community to enjoy. As well 
as entertainment there were also a 
number of craft stalls and a food 
court for our visitors to enjoy. 
Many of the stalls were hosted by 
parents or members of the local 
community, we would like to 
extend our thanks to them for 
helping to make the event such a 
success. We also had help from 
parents who donated excellent 
prizes for the raffle.  

Over 700 visitors attended the 
event over the course of the 
evening to watch more than 150 
students perform. We’re sure you 
will agree it was a very enjoyable 
evening, thank you to everyone 
who contributed to its success.  



 

 

Year 11 Leavers Assembly 

The Year 11 Leavers Assembly was held recently to say a fond farewell to the amazing Year 11 students. 
We wish them well— congratulations Class of 2022! 

You can see  many more 
photos on our Facebook page! 



 

 

On the morning of Friday 28th 
January, while on their way to 
school, some of our students (above, 
with Steve Tyler, PCSO) came across 
an elderly lady who had fallen over 
and was unable to get herself up. 
This resulted in her being on the 
ground overnight and becoming 
hypothermic. The students helped 
the lady to get up off the wet, cold 
ground and called her an ambulance. 
They offered her reassurance and 
basic first aid until a qualified first 
aider arrived. 

This was the first aid work the 
students had ever done. They drew 
on their personal development 

lessons at school which helped them 
to assess the situation and get the 
lady into a safe position. They then 
called for an ambulance and made 
sure she was in safe hands before 
continuing their journey to school— 
to sit an English mock exam! 

Andrew McNaughton, Charlton 
School Principal said, “As a school, 
we are tremendously proud of 
these Y11 students and the care 
they gave a member of our 
community. They demonstrated 
their strength of character and 
proved themselves to be 
responsible young adults.”  

The students all received a 
commendation letter from the 
Principal and a phone call home 
from PCSO Steve to show how 
impressed the school had been with 
their potentially lifesaving actions. 
“It’s great to see our students out 
and about doing good deeds in the 
community,” Steve said, “These 
students deserved some recognition 
for their work as active, responsible 
citizens.” 

Charlton’s Local Heroes 

This year’s Charlton’s Got Talent 
event was a huge success. It was a 
fantastic evening with many 
memorable and high quality 
performances from entrants across 
all year groups. 

As ever, we are extremely proud of the 
hard work and preparation that students 
put in to their performances. 

Congratulations to the winners! 

Charlton’s Got Talent 



 

 

Historians Visit London 
KS4 Charlton Historians had the 
opportunity to visit London recently 
as part of their GCSE studies in 
Medicine and Henry VIII. They 
managed to see the crown jewels 
within the Tower of London; explore 
how WW1 impacted medicine in the 
Imperial War Museum; have a guided 
tour of  
east-end London, 
retracing the 
steps of Jack the 
Ripper; and 
investigated the 
importance of 
Hampton Court 
Palace for the Tudor Family. Year 
11s got the chance to go in February 
and year 10s have the same 
opportunity in July. 

We are delighted to announce that 
we have achieved a UNICEF Bronze 
Rights Respecting Schools Award!  

The Rights Respecting Schools 
Award puts children’s rights at the 
heart of schools in the UK. 

The UK Committee for UNICEF 
(UNICEF UK) works with schools 
in the UK to create safe and 
inspiring places to learn, where 
children are respected, their talents 
are nurtured, and they are able to 
thrive. Our Rights Respecting 
Schools Award embeds these values 
in daily school life and gives children 
the best chance to lead happy, 
healthy lives and to be responsible, 
active citizens. 

Using the UN Convention on the 
Rights of the Child (UNCRC) as our 
guide, we are working with more 
UK schools than almost any other 
organisation. Over 1.6 million 
children in the UK go to a Rights 
Respecting School and nearly 5,000 
schools up and down the country 
are working through the Award. 
Schools work with us on a journey 
to become fully Rights Respecting. 

The Award recognises a school’s 
achievement in putting the United 
Nations Convention on the Rights 
of the Child into practice within the 
school and beyond. 

We have successfully achieved the 
Bronze Award: Rights Committed, 
we are now working towards 
achieving Silver: Rights Aware.  

For more information visit: https://
www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting
-schools/ 

UNICEF Bronze Rights Respecting Schools Maths Challenge 
This term has seen some of our 
talented mathematicians in Years 7  
to 10 take part in the University of 
Leeds Maths Challenge. Students in 
Year 7 and 8 sat the Junior 
Challenge and Year 9 and 10 sat the 
next level of Intermediate. This is a 
national challenge with the majority 
of secondary schools in the country 
taking part. The students sit a one 
hour exam that requires them to 
solve mathematical problems by 
logic and reason. All of our students 
were recognised for their 
endeavours with 44 receiving  
Bronze awards and 14 receiving 
Silver. James Atwell of Year 7 and 
Zeeshan Hussain in Year 10 both 
received Gold Awards. 
A special mention for the following 
students who qualified for the next 
round of challenges: 
Year 7 – James Atwell 
Year 9 – Felix Beeston, Ryan 
Clapperton and Sophie Podmore. 
Year 10- Zeeshan Hussain 
Congratulations to all of the 
students who took part. 



 

 

The UK’s first bus station to 
generate its own electricity was 
officially opened in Wellington 
recently. 

The new bus station will further 
reduce the carbon footprint of the 
borough and meet Telford & 
Wrekin Council’s ambitious target 
for net zero by 2030. 

The council has worked with 
suppliers Etesian Green and Journeo 
to create the ‘off-grid’ station where 
power is generated by multi-
directional wind turbines and solar 
panels producing renewable, carbon-
free energy. Energy available day and 
night will be harnessed, with each 
individual shelter generating 
approximately 820 kilowatt-hours a 
year, enough electricity to supply a 
house for three months. 

This energy will power the lighting, 
CCTV and live timetable 
information boards in the shelters. 
Every shelter is constructed using 
hundreds of recycled plastic bottles. 
The shelter roofs are also put to 
work thanks to a low-growing plant 
called ‘sedum’, giving back to nature 
with pockets of urban wilderness, 
providing a home for insects and 
bees and absorbing carbon.  

Over the lifespan of the bus station, 
carbon savings of 55 tonnes will be 
achieved, the same as planting more 
than 750 new trees. It’s not just 
energy saving measures that have 
been incorporated into the station; 
the passenger information 
technology includes improved 
accessibility and security features 
such as voice and push button 
announcements.  

Councillor Carolyn Healy (Labour), 
Cabinet Member for Climate 
Change, Green Spaces, Natural and 

Charlton students help open UK’s first off-grid bus station 

Historic Environment and 
Cultural Services said, “The bus 
shelters are another step forward 
in our green journey to help 
tackle the climate emergency. We 
are pioneering the installation of 
smart shelters powered by solar 
panels and micro wind turbine 
technology and were one of the 
first in the region to welcome bus 
stops with living roofs – clear 
examples of how we’re actively 
embedding renewable technology 
and bringing it to life – helping 
improve the borough’s climate, 
biodiversity and air quality. The 
work continues well into the 
future as for every micro turbine 
installed, our contractor Etesian 
Green will plant 10 trees.” 
Technical Director Ben Fagg at 
Etesian Green said, “Etesian 
Green is a collaboration of 
companies formed to deliver next 
generation renewable solutions to 
the ‘out of home’ and outdoor 
network environments. 

Our vision is to accelerate the 
UK’s clean energy transition 
through the use  
of our innovative wind and solar 
technologies at a local level. We 

envision bus shelters and stations, 
streets, car parks, coastlines, 
business parks, city centres, and 
remote and residential areas all 
benefiting from its service. With the 
ability to be on and off grid we are 
looking to support EV charging 
schemes and in partnership with 
21st also seeking to provide key 
statistical data on energy savings, air 
quality, wind speeds and 
temperatures. We stand on the 
threshold of a new, greener, and 
more resilient era. Together we 
hold extraordinary power in our 
hands.”  

A further £250,000k is being 
invested over the next two years 
with more eco bus shelters being 
rolled out in support of Telford & 
Wrekin Council’s bid to make the 
borough cleaner, greener and safer. 



 

 

Four rowers have completed a 
3,000-mile (4,800 km) challenge of 
crossing the Atlantic ocean from the 
Canary Islands to Antigua. Brothers 
and former Charlton students, Gary 
and Stuart Richards joined fellow 
crew members Stuart Shepherd and 
Martin Skehan for the Talisker 
Whisky Atlantic Challenge on 12 
December 2021. 

The Wrekin Rowers crew from 
Shropshire successfully finished their 
40-day odyssey and raised more 
than £100,000 for charity. They 
were the 15th team to reach 
Antigua and the only team unlucky 
enough to be struck by a marlin 
causing their boat to take on water! 
But the enterprising crew used a 
lunch box to patch up the hole 
which was “as big as two fists put 
together”. 

They jointly thanked their 
supporters in Wellington after 
crossing the finishing line, “The 
people of Shropshire, especially 
Wellington, have been behind us the 
whole way,” they said, “They got 
together in the square to sing our 
sea shanty. We’re humbled by the 
support they've given us and we’re 
just proud to have represented you 
on this journey.” 

Participants began their journey in 
La Gomera, the second smallest 
island in the Canaries. The men said 
they were pleased with their 
progress, covering over 70 miles on 
some days. They achieved their 
fundraising goal of £100,000 for 
Severn Hospice and the Royal 
National Institute of Blind People. 

Wrekin Rowers Complete Atlantic Ocean challenge 

Anyone who wishes to support the Wrekin Rowers fundraising 
can do so at justgiving.com/team/wrekin-rowers. 



 

 

Staff and students jumped into role 
to celebrate the 25th birthday of 
World Book Day recently. Reading 
at Charlton is a big deal, amongst 
other initiatives, staff deliver a daily 
20-minute reading session to all 
students, every day! The aim of the 
sessions is to promote a love of 
reading and to boost literacy skills. 

Mr Robinson, Literacy Coordinator 
at Charlton, said, “I am so proud of 
all of the staff and students at the 
school, once more the school 
community has come together to 
promote and encourage a love of 
reading. All of the proceeds from 
today will be used to purchase 
engaging new books for the school 
library to continue the school’s 
ambition to turn all young people 
into readers.” 

Mr McNaughton, the school 
Principal said, “At Charlton we are 
unwaveringly inclusive and 
determined to eradicate all barriers 
to educational success, we are 
committed to ensuring that reading 
is not a barrier to learning for any 
of our students and are very proud 
of the work that is done across the 
school to instil a love of learning 
and to encourage reading for 
pleasure.” 

Mr Robinson continued, “The total 
sum of monies raised was £895.46. 
The money will be used to buy 
additional texts for Year 7, as they 
only have one guided reading text, 
and some replacement texts for 
other year groups. A huge thank 
you to all the staff who dressed 
up—you truly made the day special 
for the students and they loved 
seeing so many of their beloved 
characters in person.” 

 

World Book Day 

Above: Charlton students enjoying the books purchased with the money 
raised from World Book Day. The total money raised was £895.46 and has 
been used to purchase over 300 books for the guided reading session!  



 

 

We have been asked to share some 
information from the 
Wolverhampton Grand Theatre 
regarding the launch of their new 
youth ambassador scheme which 
begins in October 2022. As we are 
a partner school with the Grand 
Theatre through the National 
Theatre’s ‘Speak Up’ project they 
would like to reach out to Charlton 
students who might be interested in 
being part of the theatre. Please see 
info below. 

Introducing Generation Grand, 
Gen-G! Our brand-new Youth 
Ambassador scheme!  

Wolverhampton Grand Theatre are 
looking for young people to become 
Generation Grand. Gen G will be 
the youth representatives for our 
theatre. Gen G Ambassadors will 
play a crucial part in helping to 
develop how young people engage 
with the theatre and help to create 
opportunities for other young 
people from Wolverhampton and 
the West Midlands.  

Wolverhampton Grand is a long-
established theatre in the heart of 
the Midlands. It receives a wide 
range of major touring productions 
including drama, musicals, ballet, 
dance, opera, variety, concerts, 
children’s shows and one of the 
biggest pantomimes in the UK, with 
audiences from across the region 
and beyond taking advantage of 
excellent transport links to the city. 
Admired by performers and 
audiences alike for its intimate three
-tiered Victorian auditorium, the 
Grand celebrated its 125th 
Anniversary in December 2019.  

Gen G Ambassadors is aimed at 
local young people and offers great 
experience in arts management and 
event planning as well as building 
teamwork skills and confidence.  

The role of the Grand Theatre 
Young Ambassadors will be to 
ignite, excite, and inspire the young 
people of Wolverhampton and the 
wider community to engage with 
the Grand Theatre and grow 
together in a cohort of peers who 
are committed to theatre and its 
development and impact in 
Wolverhampton. The Young 
Ambassadors will meet monthly to 
watch, critique, and discuss 
performances, participate in 
workshops led by professional 
artists and share experiences 
designed to develop leadership 
skills.  

Gen G Ambassadors will provide a 
vital youth voice in our theatre and 
help us connect further into the 
local community. In return, we offer 
unique opportunities for 
participants to develop their skills, 
learn new ones and feel empowered 
to enact change.  

· Access to our First Call and 

Sixteen25 membership schemes. 
First Call is specifically designed 
for those aged 8 – 15 and our 
Sixteen25 scheme is designed for 
those aged 16 – 25 

· Complimentary tickets to shows 

and ticket offers 

· Pre- and post-show Q&As with 

cast and creatives 

· Access to Grand Arena Youth 

Theatre membership and 

productions (subject to 
availability) 

· School offers when receiving 

National Theatre touring shows 

· The chance to participate in the 

Panto Project 

· Summer School Activities 

· The chance to participate in a 

two-week intensive summer 
school with performance on 
Grand Theatre Stage of a musical 
theatre favourite (subject to 
availability) 

· Skills workshops with industry 

professionals 

· Support to plan and deliver 

projects and events 

· Unique behind the scenes access 

to our theatre 

· Future career planning and 

guidance 

In no more than 500 words, tell 
us how you would contribute to 
amplifying the youth voice of 
the Grand Theatre by 
becoming one of our youth 
ambassadors.  

Registration is open to young 
people aged from 8 – 25 years 
old, from all ethnicities, 
genders, and backgrounds and 
of any ability.  

Closing date for applications is 
Monday 5 September.  

Email responses to 
lucy.parker@grandtheatre.co.uk  

  

Wolverhampton Theatre’s Gen-G Youth Ambassador Scheme 



 

 

EXPRESSIVE ARTS TRIPS 

Matilda the Musical at the 
Cambridge Theatre London  
In December last year, we took 
students from the Cast of Matilda 
JR. (pictured right) to London to 
watch the professional production 
of Matilda the Musical in the West 
End. This was a great opportunity 
for the students to see the 
production in person before taking 
to the stage themselves in February. 
It was a joyful and wonderful day 
that was enjoyed by students and 
staff—even Mr Harris, who came as 
a last-minute replacement. He was 
hugely impressed by the standard of 
performance from all involved.  

It was great to see the students 
inspired by what they had seen, and 
were then able to enhance their 
own performance in the schools 
version of the show.   

Next year’s production of Mary 
Poppins is set to be just as good, 
and we may even get the chance to 
go and see that show too—so make 
sure you get involved! Auditions are 
taking place in September.  

Aladdin Pantomime Trip  
Also in December—in fact the 
following day!—we took over 200 
year 7 students to The Place 
Theatre in Oakengates to watch 
Aladdin. Due to covid it had been a 
long time since these students had 
been to a pantomime, and for some 
of them it was their first time.  As 
they were also studying pantomime 
in drama, it was a great opportunity 
for students to see what it is all 
about and experience live theatre. 
Students had a wonderful time, and 
it was great to see so many of them 
engaging in the trip and having a fun 
afternoon out.  

Year 11 Paper Birds 
Drama Workshop 
Kylie Bird, co-director from 
Paperbirds, came in to work with 
the Year 11 students in January. 
They explored a variety of devising 
techniques as a starting point for 
their final BTEC exam unit. 
Throughout the workshop, students 
showed dedication and resilience 
towards their learning, tackling new 
material, and developing their 
performance work.  

Curious Incident of the 
Dog in the Night Time 
Year 10 Drama students went to 
see 'Curious Incident of the Dog 
in the Night Time' at Birmingham 
Hippodrome. Students study this 
play as part of their first 
assessment unit, and develop an 
understanding of how members of 
the creative team work 
collaboratively through the 
production process. From 
watching this performance 
students developed an in-depth 
understanding of the play and were 
given a valuable insight to how 
professional theatre is produced.  

The Great Big  
Dance Off Competition 
In April, Charlton School’s dance 
company (pictured above) travelled 
to Warrington to compete in The 
Great Big Dance Off competition, 
which is designed specifically for 
schools. They performed a mash-up 
of Michael Bublé’s ‘Feeling Good’ 
and Adele’s ‘Skyfall’.  

The standard of dance was 
extremely high, and Mrs Crampsie 
and Miss Wellings were incredibly 
impressed with the performance 
our students delivered, and were so 
proud of the way they conducted 
themselves.  

HLC Dance company also took part 
in this performance and delivered a 
wonderful performance. Teachers 
from other schools even 
commented on our polite and well-
mannered students they said they 
were a great representation of the 
school.  

Well done all of dance company for 
your brilliant performance. 



 

 

Telfords Gotta Dance 
Charlton’s dance company also took 
part in Telfords Gotta Dance at  
The Place recently.  

This involves schools and local 
dance groups from around Telford 
and Wrekin and gives them an 
opportunity to showcase their 
performances. After a successful 
performance at Charltonbury, it was 
great for them to do another public 
performance of their piece ‘Find 
Me’ (pictured above) which was 
created by Mrs Crampsie.  

The students conducted themselves 
in an excellent manner and it was 
great to see them take to the stage 
again.  

HLC Dance Fest  
After three years without a show 
due to covid, June saw the return 
of HLC’s Dance Fest at The Place 
Theatre in Oakengates.  

Many members of our school 
community had an opportunity to 
showcase the talent we have at 
Charlton (pictured right) and 
display how great we are at our 
expressive arts.  

It was a fun, joyful and exciting 
evening, and a great experience 
for all involved.  

Thank you to HLC for hosting 
and thank you to everyone who 
got involved and made it a great 
team effort.  

Coming in 2023...  
Team blue Take over 
DISNEYLAND PARIS! 
In March 2023, the expressive 
arts department will be running a 
trip to Disneyland Paris. Students 
will take part in a workshop with 
a professional Disney performer 
and will also have the chance to 
perform on the Disney stage!  

This is such an amazing once-in-a-
lifetime opportunity which has 
been offered to our committed 
and hardworking expressive arts 
students.  

Unfortunately, this trip is full but 
if you have been offered a place 
and would still like to be added to 
the reserve list, speak to Miss 
Wellings as places on the reserve 
list are still available.  

 



 

 

During the summer term, the MFL 
department was extremely lucky to 
be joined by two German assistants, 
Luise and Marius. Both are about to 
complete their teaching degrees at 
the Technical University Dresden in 
Germany, Mrs Hamilton-Jahn’s Alma 
Mater, who has arranged their stay 
as part of her work as regional 
ambassador.  

The students offered a warm 
welcome and both assistants’ help 
has been much appreciated by 
colleagues and students alike. Luise 
and Marius have been busy 
supporting the year 11 students in 
their exam preparations from day 
one, offering speaking support 
sessions, feedback, hints and tips. 
They have been busy supporting all 
other year groups in lessons, 
completing lots of fun speaking 
activities, quizzes, many rounds of 
Bingo, creating engaging resources, 
enriching teaching through sharing 
their experiences of life in Germany 
and supporting French as well as 
History lessons. Both were also very 
excited to join our German club 
every other Wednesday and learn 
about our pen pals in Germany. This 
is what both would like to share 
about their time at Charlton: 

“I have been at Charlton School since 
the beginning of the term and can look 
back on a very exciting, educational, 
and eventful time. Not only have I been 
able to gain many new insights into the 
British school system during my time 
here, but I have also gained a lot of 
experience that will help me in my 
future career as a teacher in Germany. 
All in all, it was an unforgettable 
experience! I am very grateful to the 
school, the staff, and especially the 
MFL teachers who have made me feel 
so welcome from day one. I very much 

MFL Assistants 

A REWARDING EXPERIENCE 
Luise and Marius (centre) supported the MFL team.  

hope that I have also been of help to 
the students of the school and to the 
teachers and I am looking forward to 
my last few weeks at Charlton 
School.” – Marius 

“I have also been at Charlton School 
since the beginning of term and enjoy 
working with the teachers and 
students. The MFL staff are very kind 
and I have felt comfortable since the 
first day. It is incredibly educational 
and interesting to discover the British 
school system and to experience the 
differences to Germany. Since I want 
to become an English teacher in 
Germany, this experience at Charlton 
is all the more valuable for me and 
helps me to become an authentic 
foreign language teacher. I particularly 
enjoyed supporting the graduating 
classes with their GCSE preparation, 
and I hope it was rewarding for them 
as well. Likewise, I support some 
French classes, as I am also studying 
French, which makes my school day 
quite varied. The collaboration with all 
MFL teachers has been very pleasant. 
Most of the students are delighted 

when I am in class with them, which 
makes me feel very welcome. Overall, it 
is a great and enriching experience for 
which I am incredibly grateful.” – Luise 

The MFL department as well as the 
Charlton community would like to 
take the opportunity to express a 
big “Thank You” to both, Luise and 
Marius, for all their hard work and 
wish them all the best on their path 
ahead.  



 

 

Seventy-eight Year 7 French 
students enjoyed an authentic 
French café experience recently, 
despite only travelling an hour away. 

When they arrived, they were 
greeted in French and assigned a 
table number. They then donned 
their French berets and from that 
moment they imagined they were in 
France! 

Students first learned the vocabulary 
for restaurant items and were able 
to match them to the items in their 
table groups. Some volunteers were 
able to memorise as many items as 
they could—the three champions 
were Ianto, Ellis and Archie who 
could all recall six of the new 
vocabulary from memory. 

They then ordered a drink and their 
breakfast items in French (not 
English, or Rosie the police officer 
would tell them off). They could 
choose from things such as hot 
chocolate, fruit juice, croissant, pain 
au chocolat and more.  

Whilst they ate, they completed a 
French word puzzle all about the 
restaurant topic from the earlier 
activities. 

The feedback from the students was 
that the food was délicieux and the 
session was très bien! 

French Café Trip STEM 2021-22 

STEM at Charlton this year has 
been busy. Fourteen students in 
Year 7 were invited to visit the 
National Space Centre in Leicester 
as part of the LCT’s work with the 
Ogden Trust. They were able to 
visit the Planetarium and 
programme Rover vehicles to 
explore the surface of Mars.   

Year 9 students have also had a 
busy year. We had runners up in 
the Sustainable Transport STEM 
challenge in the Autumn term, a 
visit from Hilary Hampton of Veolia 
to explain how the waste recycling 
process is trying to reduce the 
amount of waste that goes to 
landfill and during the last week of 
term, 24 students have taken part in 
the Shrewsbury College STEM 
Challenge. We will be looking for 
students to volunteer to become 
STEM ambassadors in the Autumn 
Term. More details to follow! 

Year 10 students have been 
working hard on the F1 in schools 
challenge and made some awesome 
protype vehicles. 

We have four STEM leaders for 
Year 11 who will be leading our 
students on STEM activities and 
who will be taking part in a STEM 
Leaders workshop in the Autumn 
Term. They will be helping to 

organise a Science fair, Physics 
Olympiad, and a Physics book 
review to name but a few activities.  
We wish them every success in 
their new role. 

July has also seen the first images 
from the James Webb telescope 
which were playing on the screens 
in school all week. For anyone 
interested in Space, astronaut Tim 
Peake is going on tour next year 
and will be visiting the Theatre 
Severn in March – a must for all 
Space fans. Congratulations to  
Arun G (Year 9) and Eddie D (Year 
7) who were the winners of the 
STEM Moonlander competition. 

For any students interested in Art 
in STEM, have a look at the 
competition run by the Royal 
Society of Biology for Biology week 
(https://www.rsb.org.uk/get-
involved/biologyweek/bioartattack-
competition).  

Summer is the perfect time to 
discover Ecology and there are 
some fantastic open spaces around 
the area to do this. Have a look at 
the following for ideas:  https://
www.tcv.org.uk/getinvolved/activity-
resources/ and https://
www.rspb.org.uk/fun-and-learning/ 
for ideas. Let us know about your 
activities for our STEM wall. 



 

 

CAREERS AND ENTERPRISE 

A group of year 9 students attended 
an Army Challenge Day at 
Donnington Barracks to experience 
what a day in the Army would be like. 
The day was split into six one-hour 
long sessions to ensure that the 
students experienced as much as 
possible throughout the day. Each 
student was given a goodie bag 
which included a t-shirt, water 
bottle and mug. Lunch consisted of 
Army ration packs! 

Wrekin College Critical 
Thinking Day 
Twenty-five year 10 students 
attended a Critical Thinking and 
Employability Day at Wrekin 
College. There were three activities 
based around languages, politics and 
psychology. They then paired up to 
complete a communication activity 
to learn how important giving 
detailed and clear instructions are. 
Following this, they were given three 
different interview scenarios to show 
the students a worse case scenario 
interview moving up to what a great 
interview should look like. It was a 
great experience for the students—
and the food was very tasty too! 

Health and Social Care  
at AFC Telford 
Allied Healthcare organised an 
event to promote the range of 
careers available under the 
Healthcare bracket. The year 10 
Health and Social Care students 
were invited to talk to the staff 
available on the day to discuss their 
options and delve a little deeper 
into the career routes available. 

Army Challenge Day 

During the week of 4th to 8th 
April, year 10 had the opportunity 
to participate in a work experience 
of their choosing.  

Three quarters of the year group 
managed to secure a physical 
placement whilst the rest of the 
students stayed in school and 
participated in a virtual programme. 

The placements ranged from 
hairdressing to outdoor education 
centres. All of the students had 
great feedback from their 
employers. 

 

 

The students who participated in 
the virtual work experience were 
able to choose from a range of 
opportunities, and those who 
completed the activities in enough 
detail secured themselves 
certificates. A big well done to 
those students who achieved 
distinctions for their work! 

If you are able to offer our students 
a work experience placement or 
would like to come in and tell the 
students about your career, please 
contact Mrs Soulby on 
careers@charlton.uk.com 

Work Experience  

A group of year 10 students 
participated in a taster session 
at Shrewsbury College as part 
of their personal guidance to 
support them with their Post-
16 choices. The students were 
able to style the hairdresser 
dummies, and treat each other 
to a manicure! 

Hair & Beauty Taster Session 



 

 

Shrewsbury College Visit 

The year 10 cohort toured the 
three campuses of Shrewsbury 
College: London Road, Welsh 
Bridge and English Bridge. Each 
campus hosts a range of courses, 
London Road is the vocational hub 
of the college where recent 
improvements have been made to 
provide the students with modern 
facilities. English Bridge delivers 
Arts, History and English in a 
traditional setting whereas the 
modern building of Welsh Bridge 
offers Sciences. Maths and 
Humanities. We were offered a 
warm welcome on each campus 
with the added bonus of food 
goodies on London Road! 

A selection of year 8 students 
participated in a pilot Cornerstone 
Enterprise Challenge created by the 
Wrekin Housing Trust. Andriane 
Usherwood-Brown, the lead for the 
Marches Hub, hosted the event 
alongside three employees from 
Wrekin who judged the overall 
presentations. 

The students had three phases to 
work through: 
Phase 1: Redesign the canteen, to 
include furniture, entertainment and 
menus. 
Phase 2: Recruitment – design 
adverts and job descriptions for a 
canteen manager, chef, serving staff 
and cleaning staff. 
Phase 3: Interview and appoint 
people to fill the designated roles. 

Working in small groups, the 
students used planning resources to 
ensure that they could budget the  
re-design and consider a range of 
furniture ideas through the 
catalogue given. 

Cornerstone Enterprise Challenge 

All of year 10 attended a taster event 
at Telford College recently.  

Each student selected the option 
which they wanted to trial in 
readiness for them applying Post-16.   

Having either met or walked to the 
college from school, they were soon 
put to work on their chosen tasters.  

Charlton staff were invited on a tour 
of the college to see the new 
facilities and chat to the college staff. 

The students really enjoyed the 
experience and we hope to attend 
more events like this. 

Once their time was up, each 
group presented their new 
designs, budget and 
recruitment with a detailed 
evaluation of why they had 
opted for the ideas they had. 

The presentations were thorough 
and creative. 

Winning overall were: Sapphire 
Lamb, Charlie Richards, Connie 
Eaves, Annalise Holding, Verity 
Stringer, Ava Lant and Peyton 
Collier. These students will be 
invited over to the Wrekin 
Housing Trust for a day to 
participate in a range of activities. 

Individual students selected for their 
exceptional contribution were: 
Paton Barclay, Sophie Thompson-
Pallant and Kian Sherry who will 
also attend the activity day. 

Telford College Taster Day 



 

 

SEND NEWS 

We have all been having fun in the 
sun and shade with our small SEN 
outdoor fun club!  

We have been busy throwing bean 
bags, playing outdoor dominoes and 
swing ball! Our students have been 
showing great resilience, team work 
and a giving it a go attitude!  

Well done guys!  

Outdoor Fun Club 

Our students had great fun at the 
climbing walls earlier this year! We 
saw teamwork, confidence and great 
resilience throughout the session. 
Thank goodness Mrs Davies and 
Mrs Skelding weren't made to climb! 
We hope to have another outing in 
the new school year… our students 
may have mentioned Mcdonalds… 
Mr Harris how full is your wallet?  

Climbing Walls 



 

 

Our students have had a great time 
visiting Wildwood alpacas to engage 
in some alpaca therapy. During their 
visits we have seen their confidence 
increase and excellent teamwork 
and communication. Well done to 
all that have been! Thank you to all 
the members of staff too that have 
supported these trips! 

Wildwood Alpacas 

Social club have been busy meeting 
up each week. From playing games 
such as Pictionary and headbands to 
painting money boxes! 

And we all look forward to biscuits!  

Social Club 



 

 

This year we have been lucky 
enough to be part of the Autism in 
Schools project. It has certainly 
made us think about how we can 
make Charlton a more neurodiverse 
and inclusive school.   

The project has had many elements 
to it: 

· Termly Evaluations of the project 
itself and, more importantly, the 
sharing of good practice across 
Telford & Wrekin, Shropshire 
and schools from around the 
West Midlands area. It has also 
allowed for collaboration with a 
range of schools of varying sizes 
and demographic groups. 

· PODS (Parents Opening Doors) 
has used Charlton as a base to 
connect with the parents and 
carers of our students who are 
neurodiverse. Several sessions 
have taken place over the last 
four months and these sessions 
have been invaluable. Parents and 
carers have been able to explore 
support for their children, find 
out how to gain a diagnosis and 
meet other parents who share 
experiences with children who 
may find school challenging. 

· Staff attended webinars to see 
how to develop methods to make 
the school more ‘autism friendly’. 
The whole cohort of teaching 
staff took part in an after school 
CPD session to investigate how 
Charlton could engage with this 
moving forward. 

· During Autism Acceptance 
Week, Miss Knight allowed her 
classroom to be turned around. 
This was something that was 
discussed at one of the 
information webinars, and it was 

a useful experiment to see how 
we can make it easier for our 
autistic students to enter a 
classroom once a lesson had 
started without causing them 
increased anxiety. They agreed 
that it made it so much easier for 
them and that they preferred 
making an unobtrusive entrance. 

· PODS arranged for the Sensory 
Bus to visit Charlton at the end 
of June and parents and carers 
were invited to join them through 
PODS. The Sensory Buss 
highlights the importance of being 
mindful of individuals who 
experience sensory difficulties. It 
encourages people to think about 
how individuals can be supported 
and allows for a broader 
understanding of how someone 
with sensory needs must adapt to 
an ever-changing environment, 
not only at school, but within 
society as a whole. 

· Autism West Midlands came to 
Charlton to trial a ‘Building 
Confidence’ session for a small 
group of our students. This 
comprised six sessions over a  
six-week period and allowed 
students who struggle with their 
confidence to share their 
experiences at school. It provided 
reassurance and showed them 
how to build resilience and create 
strategies which they could utilise 
on a daily basis. 

· Charlton has recently arranged 
for a Sensory Audit of the school 
to take place. Visitors came into 
School to experience what 
Charlton is like throughout the 
day with a particular focus upon 
all that is sensory. They looked at 
the general environment; noise 

levels; appeal of displays around 
school; arrangement of 
classrooms including seating, 
tables, floor space, and lighting. 

Finally, we recently received the 
great news that the project has 
been given more funding to enable it 
continue next year. We hope that 
Charlton will again be included so 
we can continue to develop 
everyone’s understanding of best 
practice for our neurodiverse 
students. We especially hope to be 
involved in creating a more autism 
friendly school, leading the way 
within the Learning Trust, to 
become an advocate for good 
standard practice in this area. 

Supporting Neurodiverse 
Students in Physical 
Education 
Charlton’s PE department are 
exploring how they can encourage 
more of our neurodiverse students 
to enjoy physical education at 
Charlton by joining clubs and 
experiencing sport in their own 
way. 

Some of our students recently 
enjoyed a trip to Climbing Walls in 
Shrewsbury for an afternoon of 
rock climbing. The afternoon gave 
students a fun opportunity to use 
their communication and team-
building skills, and to display 
resilience when faced with new 
challenges in their own way and at 
their own pace. 

The Exotic Zoo Experience 
Our SEN students enjoyed a visit 
from the Exotic Zoo recently. 
Twenty students participated in 
three sessions, which were cross-
curricular and encouraged them to 
gain knowledge and understanding 

Autism in Schools Project 



 

 

of the animals which visited and the 
topics presented:  
Session 1: The Rainforest 
Session 2: Habitats 
Session 3: Careers 

Students were able to see the 
animals close up and experience 
holding them if they wanted to — 
even members of staff came out of 
their comfort zone and joined in 
which helped to illustrate resilience 
when faced with a challenge. The 
whole experience was so well 
received by our students they want 
us to arrange a repeat visit! 

Maths Club 
This school year, the SEN 
Department launched their own 
Maths Club with the goal of bridging 
the gap and providing new, adaptive 
methods of learning for our SEN 
students.  The club gave students 
the opportunity to explore maths in 
a more visual, tactile, and functional 
manner. Led by Ms Montgomery, 
invited students from years 7, 8, and 
9 had the opportunity to practice 
maths-based life skills, including 
telling the time, calculating prices, 
and dealing with the four 
operations. Different strategies 
were used to communicate these 
concepts: students used Lego bricks 
to demonstrate different fractions; 
used real coins to count out change; 
and were given their own clocks 
with moveable hands for learning 
about analogue time. They even had 
the opportunity to play at being 
teacher themselves by picking a 
maths topic and teaching it to the 
rest of the students in the room. All 
in all, students gained valuable skills, 
knowledge, and confidence to tackle 
mathematical problems— and to 
see that maths can be fun! 

Charltonbury Bake Off 
As always, the Charlton Bake 
Off was well received this half 
term.  
We challenged our students to 
get creative using the theme of 
the Jubilee for their cakes. 



 

 

Young Leaders 

TENNIS 

Throughout the year, Charlton 
students have had many 
opportunities to lead at a variety of 
sports events.  

For the Primary events to take place 
leaders are needed to help run them 
and we have been delighted to be 
able to support with our wonderful 
students.  

Some of the opportunities include 
cricket, refereeing primary football 
games, archery, basketball, dance, 
tennis, commonwealth games 
festivals and quidditch.  

We are very proud of how well our 
students presented themselves and 
represented Charlton School. We 
have had some lovely comments 
from the organisers and the primary 
school staff: 

“I just wanted to say that the staff 
who attended the Dance Festival  
for me were so impressed with  

the Sports Leaders. They couldn’t 
remember the name, but they 
referenced a particular leader  
as being excellent throughout.  

Thank you for giving our children 
that experience.”  

Mr Al-Asmar  
St Lawrence Primary School 

“Can you thank the young leaders 
that were there, they were on the 

ball the whole morning giving 
encouragement and support to  
all the children, a real credit  

to their school.”  
Mr Evitts  

Holmer Lake Primary School 

A massive well done to all our students 
from Year 7-11 for being fantastic 
leaders! We are looking forward to many 
more opportunities for our young 
leaders next year.  

BASKETBALL 

COMMONWEALTH GAMES 



 

 

CRICKET 

DANCE 

QUIDDITCH 

ARCHERY 



 

 

CHARLTON IN THE NEWS 



 

 



 

 

PE Awards Evening 

In July the PE department hosted 
their Awards Evening for the first 
time since 2019, to celebrate the 
students’ sporting achievements and 
effort.  

We are pleased to announce that 
2021-22 has been another incredibly 
successful year, culminating in 
Charlton winning the Learning 
Community Trust Head-to-Head 
competition earlier this month.  

There has also been unparalleled 
sporting success in a range of 
individual sports which have been 
celebrated on the PE social media 
sites: Facebook and Instagram - 
charltonschoolpe. Once again, we 
have seen Charlton students 
compete, and succeed, at District, 
County, Regional, National and 
International level.  

We were very fortunate to have 
Talan Skeels Piggins, and Lilly Ives 

Campion as a special guests and 
speakers at the awards night. Talan 
is a double 600cc Motorcycle world 
champion and Winter Paralympian 
and Lilly is an ex-student who is 
part of the U20’s England Rugby 
squad and Loughborough Lightning 
player. We are very grateful to 
them both for supporting the 
evening and presenting the awards.  

One of our headline awards is the 
‘Team of the Year Award’. This 
category was hotly contested with 
the following teams finishing in the 
top three: 

· In 3rd place we have the Year 
8/9 Rugby team who have been 
undefeated for three years, also 
winning the County Cup.  

· In joint 2nd place we have the 
Year 10 Basketball Team who 
are County cup Champions, 
beating William Brookes, 

Oswestry and Burton Borough 
and Year 7/8 Cricket Team who 
are indoor district Champions 
and County Champions.  

· The winners though for the best 
team achievement were the Y9 
football team. This team has won 
the Country Cup and have 
played 6 games, winning all 6, 
including matches against 
opponents such as Shrewsbury 
School, Wrekin College and 
Adams Grammar school.  

Well done to all the students who 
were nominated for sports awards 
and to those individuals and teams 
who have achieved so much over 
the year but who narrowly missed 
out.  



 

 



 

 

PE Highlights 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

CHARLTON SCHOOL 
Apley Avenue 
Wellington 
Telford 
TF1 3FA 
Tel: 01952 386800 
Fax: 01952 386805 
Email: school@charlton.uk.com 
www.charlton.uk.com 

Term Dates 
AUTUMN TERM 2022 

Term Starts Tuesday 6th September  
 (Years 7 & 11 only) 
 Wednesday 7th September 
 (Whole school) 

Half Term Monday 24th -  
 Friday 28th October 

Term Ends Friday 16th December 

SPRING TERM 2023 

Term Starts Wednesday 4th January 

Half Term Monday 20th -  
 Friday 24th February 

Term Ends Thursday 30th March 

SUMMER TERM 2023 

Term Starts Monday 17th April 

May Bank  
Holiday Monday 1st May 

Half Term Monday 29th May -  
 Friday 2nd June 

Term Ends Friday 21st July 

Emergency Contact Details 
Can we please ask that if you change your 
address, telephone number or email 
address that you inform the school as 
soon as possible.  It is vital that we have 
the latest contact details for every student. 
Thank you for your support. 

Visit our website 
Our website, www.charlton.uk.com has extensive information 
about the school. 

&ŝŶĚ�ƵƐ�ŽŶ 

You can also get regular updates from our 
Twitter page, follow us: 
@charlton_school 

@charltonpe for fixtures, events and scores 

@charlton_lit for events and news from our Literacy team 

@revisehistory for history facts 

@RErevision for hints and tips on RE revision 

@charlton_comms for updates from our pupil-led 
communication team 

@charltonscience for science updates and facts 

Visit us on facebook to keep up-to-date with 
our latest activities. 
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